

June 16, 2016

City Council President Linda Morad Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Health Department, known as **FINES/FORFEITURES REVOLVING FUND - HEALTH**, whose purpose is for the collection of health-related fines originally paid to the State but now paid to the City due to the establishment of this fund, whose revenues and amount limited to be spent are estimated at **§3,000.00**, is hereby authorized for **FISCAL YEAR 2017**.

Sincerely

Jonathan F. Mitchell

Mayor

JFM/smt



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

June 23, 2016

ORDER

ORDERED, that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Health Department, known as **FINES/FORFEITURES REVOLVING FUND - HEALTH**, whose purpose is for the collection of health-related fines originally paid to the State but now paid to the City due to the establishment of this fund, whose revenues and amount limited to be spent are estimated at **\$3,000.00**, is hereby authorized for **FISCAL YEAR 2017**.



HEALTH DEPARTMENT

BOARD OF HEALTH

PATRICIA L. ANDRADE, M.D. ATHENA XIFARAS, M.D. CRAIG LONGO, M.D.

DIRECTOR OF HEALTH BRENDA K. WEIS, M.S.P.H., Ph.D.

June 3, 2016

Ari Sky, Chief Financial Officer City Hall 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Ari,

At your request, I am submitting the Health Department's Revolving Fund, which must be approved by the City Council for FY'17

Fund 1204 - Fines and Forfeiture Revolving Fund - Health

This fund was established so that health-related fines issued by the Housing Court could remain with the City (rather than being turned over to the State). Revenue into this fund varies on a case-by-case basis; the revenue collected comes in mainly as fines from lead violation cases. In FY'16, we have collected \$400.00 in revenue.

We do anticipate receiving an estimated amount of \$3,000.00 in revenue for FY'17 with expenses to be estimated at \$3,000.00 for the annual source replacement and shipping of our lead machine and constable services.

The Director of Public Health and the Board of Health have control over this fund.

Very truly,:

Dr. Brenda K. Weis, Director

Health Department

Cc: Brennan Morsette, Acting City Auditor

File/dmc